
Erin Town Board 
Public Hearing on Ordinance No. 2 of 2025 

June 11, 2025 
 

Councilmember Shutts called the special meeting of the Erin Town Board to order on this date at 6:12 
pm.  
He then asked the Clerk to call the roll.  
  
MEMBERS PRESENT: William VanRiper, Jr., Alan Hughson, Michael Shutts.  
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Randy Evans, Dawn Schmidt. 
 
PUBLIC PRESENT: Harold & Maureen Spencer, Gary Ratchford. 
 
The Town Clerk read the Public Hearing notice posted in the Elmira Star Gazette on May 30, 2025 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
Town of Erin 

Proposed Ordinance relative to erect a stop sign on Church Street at intersection of Church Street and 
Rodburn Place facing east and erect a stop sign on Church Street and Rodburn Ext facing west in the 
Town of Erin.  
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that an ordinance has been introduced by the Town Board in the Town of Erin to 
address safety concerns regarding the intersection of Church Street and Rodburn Ext. 
 
A copy of said proposed ordinance is on file in the office of the Town Clerk. PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a 
public hearing upon said proposed ordinance will be held at the Town Hall, 1138 Breesport Road, Erin, 
New York, on the 11th day of June, 2025, at 6:00 pm and that an opportunity to be heard in regard 
thereto will then and there be given to those favoring passage of such proposed ordinance and also to 
those opposed thereto.  
 
The regular Town Board meeting will immediately follow the public hearing.  
 
Diane Wise-Hollenbeck 
Dated May 30, 2025 
 
 
With no comments from the public, the meeting was closed at 6:14 pm. 
Motion Carried: Ayes: W. VanRiper, Jr., A. Hughson, M. Shutts. Nays: None. 
 
 
 
        


